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Dates to Remember: 

 

*MONDAY’S ARE MINIMUM DAYS – DISMISSAL AT 1:45 PM* 
 

Wednesday September 18th- Back To School Night 4:00-6:00 pm 
Saturday, October 12th – Harvest Feast & Hoedown 3:00-7:00 pm 
Monday, November 11th – Veteran’s Day NO SCHOOL 
 
 

Every Friday is SPIRIT DAY! Wear school teal and grey or Oak Run 
T-Shirts 
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Greetings Oak Run Families, 
                                                                                                                                              
 

Cross Country: Our Cross Country team was well represented at the first Volcano League meet yesterday at Shasta 
College. Our 4-8 graders gave it all they had and are excited for the rest of the cross country season. Today, our K-3 
graders will race at  West Valley High School from 4:00 - 5:30 PM. Please see the attached race schedule for date, time, 
and location of each race. Thank you for transporting you children to and from the race.  

Look for the Oak Run team banner at each race location.  Go Warriors! 

After School Programs: Please see the attached schedule and contact information for more details.  Ms Becky’s offering 
group keyboarding and ukulele lessons on Tuesdays and Fridays. Mr Adam is offering garden club Wednesdays and 
Thursdays, Ms. Zollars is providing tutoring on Wednesdays and Thursdays, and Ms Anne’s theater club is meeting on 
Thursdays.  

Project SHARE, which provides after school activities every day until 6:00PM still has spaces available. Please stop in the 
office to pick up permission slips for each activity and ask any questions you may have. We are very excited to offer after 
school programs to our students. 

Attendance: At Oak Run School we have been working diligently to improve our overall attendance rate and are 
dedicated to academic success for all students and regular school attendance is an integral part of that success. 
“Research shows that chronic absence in early grades, sometimes even starting in preschool, can add up to weaker 
reading skills, higher retention rates, and lower attendance rates in later grades”  ~ Connolly & Olson, 2012 

If you have questions regarding attendance, please contact the district office. Thank you for your support and 
commitment to your child’s education. 

SB 276: At Oak Run School we have been carefully watching the progression of SB 276 which will tighten immunization 
laws for schools in California. As the principal of Oak Run Elementary School, I am committed to providing families 
access to the highest quality free public education that we can offer. Oak Run Elementary School staff will work with all 
families to meet their children(s) educational needs.  

Please contact me with any questions or concerns that you may have. 

Parent Involvement: Parents are always welcome to attend our monthly Oak Run Elementary School Board Meetings 
and SSC/DAC meetings and Parent/Teacher Club meetings. Our next regular board meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, 
October 10 at 3:00PM in the district office. We are holding elections for 1 parent space on our School Site Council and 
District Advisory Committee. If you would like to be part of our SSC/DAC committee and add your voice to our team, 
please stop by the office to throw your hat in the ring. We need you! 

Thank you for the opportunity to serve the Oak Run Community. 
 
Sue Cooper 
Superintendent/Principal 
scooper@oakrunschool.org 
(530) 472-3241 

 

  



Oak Seed Preschool - Mrs. Lisa’s Class 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Week of September 9, 2019 
 
Hello Oak Seed Preschool families; 
 
As summer eases into fall, we are planning the Oak Run School annual Hoe Down on Saturday, October 12! 
Our preschool class will build a life-sized scarecrow for the Hoe Down and we are asking for a few donations 
from parents:  
 

Large or extra -large flannel shirt with long sleeves 
Straw hat or bonnet 
Large pair of long pants 
Bandana  
Long suspenders 
Large socks 
Large pair of boots 
Pair of work gloves 
These items can be old, used, patched, a bit worn out, or just plain wacky. We want our scarecrow to be 
unique and fun! Please bring your donations to the preschool during the week of September 16. You can bring 
them to Back to School night on Wednesday September 18 if you wish.  Thank you all. 
 

A few ideas…         

                                                                                                            

 

~ Mrs. Lisa 



Mr. Adam’s TK- 2nd Grade Class  

 

 

 

 

 
This month, we are learning a bit about ourselves as individuals and within our families. We will be creating personal 

timelines, constructing family trees and learning about our anatomy. But I can’t think of a better way to start than with a 

self-portrait! 

 

~ Mr. Adam 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Ms. Anne’s 3rd-5th Grade Class 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
Greetings from Upper Elementary! 
 
This week, we've been practicing: 

 cooperating with work partners, who aren't the same as "friends" 
 choosing projects that have high academic value and will teach us something new 
 asking the important questions when we study history or different cultures 
 learning that everything has math in it, even food recipes 
 putting new words in our Personal Dictionaries, and spelling them correctly! 

Oh! And Logan composed a joke: 
What do you call an armored frog? 
 
Steel toad! 
 
Also, Theater Club has begun, offering a great outlet to students with a flair for drama. Check in with your 
child or the office for a permission slip to participate on Thursdays. 

 

~ Ms. Anne 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 



Ms. Zollars’ 6th-8th Grade Class 

 

 

 

 

Dear Families, 
 
Middle school has been busy this week. We're completing our first essay, about our personal goals. We've 
learned about plagiarism, career paths, inherited traits, 9-11, created individual videos about topics of the 
ancient world, had a spelling test Friday, and worked on our math and reading skills. 
 
Monday, we'll be matched with our scientist pen pals!! We'll write our first letter to them next week, and look 
forward to their replies. Next week is also Constitution Week; even though our social studies focus for the year 
is world history, we'll take a look at the supreme law of our land, the US Constitution. We've received many 
boxes of science materials, which I look forward to using this year! Tuesday I have a training in this new 
curriculum to use with our class. Looking forward, I've scheduled 3 fall field trips to benefit our science 
knowledge. I'm so grateful to Mr. Troy, who will be teaching us to use jewelry-making equipment for our 
unique necklaces to be sold at Hoe Down October 12. Students, please collect necklace materials. 
 
Parents/Guardians, please be sure that your student is reading their book report book in time to complete the 
book report craft by October 4. 
 
 
Michele Zollars, 530-691-8390 
mzollars@oakrunschool.org 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Happy Friday! 
 
We had a great time this week celebrating birthdays! We love our friends and are so happy they were 
born! 
 
I was amazed by the creativity I saw in the students as they created a matching game with extra 
paper and then played gold fish with the same deck! Lily and Angela also saved an alligator lizard 
from a sticky trap and released it back into its own habitat. Kids are so incredible!  
 
I hope that everyone has a happy and safe weekend!  
 
 
Love,  
Ms. Nicole   
 
  
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CROSS COUNTRY 



 

 

 

 

 

  

 



 

  

 

 

Hello, 

We are busy, busy learning songs for our Annual Hoedown in October.  With more Music time this year, 

the students have Choir on Tuesdays and Fridays is our Band Day.  One of the songs that we are working 

on is a Nigerian Folk Song, “Funga Alafia” another song is called “Beautiful Rain” singing and using sign 

language.  

We can’t wait to share them with you….see you at the 5th Annual Harvest Feast and Hoedown 

(10/12/19). 

Becky Carr                                                                                                        
Music Teacher 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We are happy to announce the new Oak Run Garden Club. At our first two meetings, we raked last year’s 
fallen leaves that will provide plant matter for our compost.  
 
We also ironed out a 1-month plan to clean the greenhouse, amend the greenhouse beds, and plant a 
fall/winter garden inside. Our goal is to provide broccoli, cabbage and a variety of greens to the Oak Run 
kitchen.  
 
We could use some new or gently used garden gloves, and a jug with a spout for water. Donations of seeds 
and potting mix are always welcome.  
 

~ Mr. Adam

 

 



 



  

 

  

 
 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 



Email Directory: 

 
 Sue Cooper  Superintendent/Principal scooper@oakrunschool.org 
 Tina Pollycutt  Office Manager  tpollycutt@oakrunschool.org 
 Tiffany Fulkerson  Administrative Asst.  tfulkerson@oakrunschool.org 
 Alicia Shaefer  Office Assistant  ashaefer@oakrunschool.org 
 Lisa Cunningham  Preschool Director  lcunningham@oakrunschool.org 
 Adam Mankoski  TK- 2nd GradeTeacher  amankoski@oakrunschool.org 
 Anne Adams  3rd-5th Grade Teacher  aadams@oakrunschool.org 
 Michele Zollars  6th-8th Grade Teacher  mzollars@oakrunschool.org 
 Jordan Butler  Food Manager   jhisey@oakrunschool.org 
     Instructional Aide   
 Leah Klein   Instructional Aide  lklein@oakrunschool.org 
 Zarrin Klotzer  Sue Barton Specialist  zklotzer@oakrunschool.org 
 Becky Carr   Music/Choir Director  bcarr@oakrunschool.org 
 Kansas Simonis  School Board President ksimonis@oakrunschool.org 
 Montara Strawn  School Board Clerk  mstrawn@oakrunschool.org 
 Philomene Swenson School Board Member pswenson@oakrunschool.org 
 LeeAnn Mollath  School Board Member lmollath@oakrunschool.org 
 Stan Statham  School Board Member sstatham@oakrunschool.org 
 Nicole Sabah  Project SHARE Coordinator nsabah@shastacoe.org 
 Dianna Campbell  Cook    dcampbell@oakrunschool.org 
 Sharon Davis  RSP Teacher   sdavis@columbiasd.com 

 


